Minutes of the regular meeting of the Daggett County Commission/Redevelopment Agency Board held on Wednesday, May 30, 2018 in the Commissioner Chambers at the Daggett County Courthouse.  Commissioners Jack Lytle, Clyde Slaugh and Randy Asay were present.  Auditor/ Recorder Keri Pallesen, Sheriff Erik Bailey, Attorney Niel Lund, and Clerk/Treasurer Brian Raymond were also present.  The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Commissioner Lytle. 

Also present:  Nathan Christiansen, John Foster and Tabitha Stewart
Old Business:  Commissioner Lytle asked if there was any, and Commissioner Asay asked if we are able to borrow money for the weed side by side.  We are still unsure of that.  The audit was discussed and it went well with a few small things that need fixing.  Commissioner Slaugh said they hired John Martineau to help with the weeds so he will be moving back to his home here.
Citizen Comments:  Commissioner Lytle asked for comments and John Foster said he was here on behalf of his wife who is the Chairman of the Museum Board and there was an issue with the restrooms not being opened last weekend.  Commissioner Asay said it’s in process to get it opened today.  Mr. Foster said that we are in need of light bulbs for the museum and supposedly there is a moratorium for purchasing new bulbs.  There is not, but there are some regular bulbs left in Commissioner Asay’s office that the museum can use.  The new LED lighting is in process just waiting to get bids.  Mr. Foster also asked about the signage for the museum and having people park their cars in the Park although that is a longer stretch for someone that is handicapped.  The Commission thought that it is up to the Museum Board if they want to switch that around.  Tabitha Stewart asked about the hours and Mr. Foster replied it is open weekly on Friday and Saturday from 10:00 am to 4:00 pm.
Approve Minutes:  Minutes of the April 10, 2018 Commission meeting were available for review. Commissioner Asay made the motion to approve the minutes for April 10, 2018.   Commissioner Slaugh seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried.
The Open Invoice Register was presented for review and approval:  The open invoice register of $27,807.90 was available from the Auditor Recorder’s Office.  Commissioner Asay made the motion to approve the invoice register of May 29, 2018 in the amount of $27,807.90. Commissioner Slaugh seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried.  

Correspondence:  Commissioner Lytle said he had received a note from Matt Tate that something didn’t get done for him on his timesheet.  The Attorney Niel Lund said we have received no further information on the Notice of Claim.  The WIR/NACO meeting was good and there was saying that we get $2.66/acre.  Mr. Raymond asked about that as we have over 300,000 acres in federal ownership and only received $131,000 last year, and he checked and said we are getting only approximately $0.36/acre.  There was additional correspondence regarding an invitation for Utah counties to visit the White House.  There are a lot of effects on our economy and the river with the way the dam is currently being managed.  Commissioner Lytle said that he wants to go this year.  Commissioner Asay is also thinking about going, but probably won’t.  Commissioner Slaugh said he wasn’t interested. Mr. Foster said that he used to live in that area and encouraged the Commissioners to participate.

Commission Calendar Review:  Commissioner Asay said he has a meeting in Vernal and has to leave at 10 am and Commission Lytle said there is a PRCA meeting tomorrow night at 6:30 pm.  Mr. Lund said Lincoln Berthold is on his way but probably won’t be here until 11:00 am.   Next week is SCIC and CIB, and the Road District is meeting tomorrow at 11:30 am.

Weekly Budget Review:  There were no budget documents presented. 
Policy and Legislation Items from the Posted Agenda: 
Discussion and Consideration of Business License for Quick Dispense, Inc.:  Commissioner Asay made the motion to approve the business license for Quick Dispense that we will hold until we receive the UPP documentation.  Commissioner Slaugh seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried.
Discussion And Consideration Of Cooperative Agreement Between Utah State Parks And Daggett County For The Operation And Maintenance Of A Snowcat In Daggett County: Mr. Raymond said that this is an old document and he has not received the current one,  and the attorney said that there are other changes in personnel and also all parties or counties should be a part of the agreement but  they are not all currently listed in the agreement.  Commissioner Slaugh said that the Road Department is moving the equipment, and they have a rate they have to charge to do that.  Mr. Raymond said he would get the attorney and Mr. Hansen connected. 
Discussion And Consideration Of Dutch John Issues:  Commissioner Lytle asked Mr. Lund if he had any further contact with Mayor Rogers or their attorney and he had not.  Mr. Lund said he sent an email to follow upon it.  Commissioner Asay said if they weren’t willing to move forward he is interested in going a different way.  Commissioner Lytle would like to see if their attorney has kept the agreement/ILA within the ballpark.  There was discussion of the MOU and the agreement, and we haven’t heard anything regarding any of this since May 15th.  There is one council member who has said he wouldn’t sign it and so it was thought that none of them would sign.  There is consensus that it may not always hold true.  Mr. Lund has contacted Mr. Judd, their attorney.
Commissioner Lytle introduced Tabitha Stewart, the new Economic Development Director.  She was informed that she has a placeholder on the Agenda if she has anything for the Commission.  Miss Stewart said that she is working on the RFP for Dutch John and the Jail, and also the BEAR Grant.  The next Board meeting is scheduled for June 7th at 6 pm, and she is still working on getting Dutch John people involved.  Mr. Foster said the Board is looking forward to getting things going and there is a need to do things here in Manila to encourage people to come to this area.  Commissioner Asay said we need to work to help all areas and not have a barrier between the two sides of the lake.  Commissioner Lytle asked about the plans for the meeting with the Governor and that will be discussed more next week.  Commissioner Asay said that Dutch John conceded to allow funding to go to the Manila airport to get the Manila project done quicker.  Commissioner Lytle suggested getting the Agenda out quickly and make sure it is sent to Mayor Rogers.
Commissioner Asay made the motion to go in and out of RDA and to go into a Closed Session for the Purpose of Land Sale Negotiation at 10:08 am following a short recess.  Motion was seconded by Commissioner Slaugh and all were in favor, so the motion carried.  The motion to go out of Closed Session made by Commissioner Slaugh at 10:48 am and seconded by Commissioner Lytle.  All were in favor and the motion carried.
Commission Lytle welcomed everyone back into regular session and after looking at the Agenda, it was decided that the discussion of the items discussed in closed session need to be agendized to come into open session which will occur next week.  Mr. Berthold will be unable to attend next week and he was assured that the agreement can be signed through email or fax, and he would like to get it taken care of before he heads south.
With no further business Commissioner Slaugh motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10:54 am. 
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